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Winchelsea Summer Fete 
 

Does anyone have a spare pop-up Gazebo that we could 
borrow? – the Dog Show could do with one more! 
Please ring John on 01797 223754 if you can help us 
out, or email john.davidson47@outlook.com  We can 
collect and deliver back on completion if so desired. 
Many thanks. 
 
We hope to see you all this Saturday. A big thankyou                 
to all of you who have already helped out, and the ones 
assisting on the day, and all who will be coming to 
support. 
 
Look out for details of entry to the Dog Show on posters 
around the town. With the emphasis on Fun, there are 
categories for all your beautiful and handsome canine 
pets. 
 
Fun Dog Show, BBQ, Games, Raffle, Silver Band, many 
exciting and varied stalls, good food & drink - a great 
day out for great causes, with all proceeds going to the 
Rye, Winchelsea and District Memorial Hospital.                    
The Rother Responders, Rye Food Bank, and the                    
New Hall development programme. 
 
Tell your friends. Bring your families. See you there. 
  
Best wishes from the  
NHMC Summer Fete Sub-Committee 
 

 

mailto:john.davidson47@outlook.com


 
 
FOAM is once again calling upon local residents to 
help raise the much needed funds to support the work 
of maintaining our ancient monuments by donating 
bottles for this year's bottle stall.  Contributions 
gratefully received as soon as possible. 
  



 
 



 
 

Reflections from the Rectory 
 

Dog Days bright and clear 
Indicate a happy year; 
But when accompanied by rain, 
For better times, our hopes are vain. 
 
The last days of July into mid-August are often called 
the dog days.  Heralding the warmest time of the year 
when Sirius the dog star rises above the horizon in the 
northern hemisphere.  The traditional rhyme above 
reminds us that fine weather at this time of year was 
traditionally considered a blessing.  Now of course with 
the anxiety of global warming and drought in our 
gardens we wish for rain. 
 
There is no doubt in my mind that the summers are 
getting warmer but there have always been fluctuations 
in the weather and next year we may bewailing too 
much rain. In this area we are about to enter a hosepipe 
ban and for those of us keen on the garden we will have 
to face up to the fact that not everything can be watered 
and nurtured.  
 
There is a limit to the control that we have over our 
environment and our lives for that matter. That is not a 
reason to be complacent but we are well advised to 
worry about what we can change and achieve and not 
waste energy on things we cannot control.  



 
As we face the challenge of climate change most of us 
can only support initiatives that strive to reduce the 
impact of human activity on our environment. But there 
are many little things we can do such as making sure we 
only boil enough water for our immediate needs – not 
filling the kettle for one cup of tea, which I am 
sometimes guilty of.  
 
It is not only climate change that looms as challenge. 
We are faced with an economic crisis and again we 
should reflect on what we can do to help others, just as 
many responded to the need to support refugees from 
Ukraine.  Within in the church community we are 
generally quite good at supporting local charities but                   
I fear that there will be many more in our immediate 
area in the coming months who will face real financial 
hardship.  
 
I commended a charity called Acts 435 to those in 
church recently. It is aimed at helping people with 
various and specific needs and its great strength is that 
donations go directly to those who require support. It is 
worth having a look at their website  acts435.org.uk 
 
But however we respond to need let us first consider the 
things we can do, whether little or more far-reaching 
and leave the rest to God. 
 
Jonathan 
 

 
 

Churchyard Working Party  
Saturday 27th August 10.30am 
 
We are organising another working party in the 
churchyard as we did last year. There are often little 
jobs that need attending to and anyone who can help is 
welcome. This year we hope to scythe at least one of the 
wildflower areas at that time. We will be offering beer 
and sandwiches in time honoured tradition. Please let 
Jonathan know if you can attend so we have some idea 
of numbers.  revdjonathan@btinternet.com  
 

 

https://www.acts435.org.uk/
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Arts Season launched 
 

Winchelsea Arts has launched a seventh season of 
concerts at St Thomas’ running from September 2022 
to May 2023. 
 
A Ukrainian theme runs through several of the concerts 
which will see the return of Misha Galant who played so 
movingly at the fundraising event at St Thomas’ at the 
start of the conflict. 
 
Highlights of the year include a Venetian Christmas 
Concert by Candlelight in December and the return of 
Marcio da Silva and the Hastings Philharmonic 
Orchestra in May.   The season starts with a cello and 
piano recital on 3rd September given by Alison 
Moncrieff-Kelly and Stephen Coombs. 
 
Tickets for individual concerts cost £20 but you can get 
all six for the price of four with a season ticket - £80 for 
an individual subscription (£150 joint). 
 
Click here to see the full season listings 

 
winchelsea-arts.org.uk 
 

 

https://www.winchelsea.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/07/Winchelsea-Arts-22-23-Brochure-Inner1.3.pdf
http://www.winchelsea-arts.org.uk/


 
 

Ukraine Reborn 
 

Preparations are well advanced for a Concert of Words 
and Music at St Thomas’ on the afternoon of Sunday 
2nd October.  Internationally-renowned cellist, Raphael 
Wallfisch will play and the narrators will be Emilia Fox 
and Freddie Fox.   
 
All three are giving their services free and the object is 
to raise funds to support the medical needs of injured 
and traumatised children of Ukraine, and the                            
St Nicholas Hospital for Children Lviv, through                 
Action for Humanity. 
 
Tickets cost £25 and will be available from the 
Winchelsea Arts website.   winchelsea-arts.org.uk 
 
Click here to find out more 
 

 
 

http://www.winchelsea-arts.org.uk/
https://www.winchelsea.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/07/22-10-02-Ukraine-Reborn-A5-Final.pdf


 
 

Michael, Lucy and Charlotte in Krakow 

 

Aid for Ukraine - a personal story 
 

Shirley and Jonathan Meyer write:  We are very proud 
of our lovely and dynamic eldest daughter, Charlotte, 
who felt she had to do something personal to help the 
situation in Ukraine, rather than just donating money. 
Charlotte’s colleague, Lucy, had a Ukrainian contact 
who lives in the UK and had been arranging aid trips. 
 
They were told that what was most needed in Ukraine 
were toiletries and medical supplies but particularly 
trucks and four-wheel drive vehicles which would cope 
with the poor roads in war torn areas.  
 
Undaunted, they made a plan to buy a second-hand 
vehicle, fill it with supplies and drive it all the way over 
to a rendezvous in Krakow, Poland. Along with two 
colleagues from work they started fundraising. 
 
As a family, we must thank all the generous people of 
Winchelsea who donated towards these funds which 
made the whole plan possible.  
 
It was very exciting getting everything underway and 
when they finally reached their target her words were 
“Oh, crikey! I’ve got to do it now!”  
 



A local contractor in Wiltshire came up with the truck 
and supplies included toiletries,  food, blankets, 
sleeping bags, sanitiser, nappies, baby formula and 
many other supplies. 
 
They managed the journey from Wiltshire to Krakow, 
which took only 48 hours, by doing a driving relay. 
 

 
 

The truck being used by resistance fighters in Ukraine. 

 
Once again, thank you for your ongoing generosity to 
help this war torn country and enabling young people to 
make a difference. 
 

 
  



 
 

Books welcome 
 

Howard Norton has been running the second-hand 
book stall at Church Market for a good while now.  
During lockdown it was impossible to store new stock 
but now we are up and running again, more books                       
are welcome. 
 
If you have modern hardback non-fiction or fiction in 
good condition that you’d be willing to part with so that 
we can sell them in aid of church funds, Howard would 
love to hear from you. 
 
01797 226524 
 

 
  



 
 

Update on St Richard’s 
 

Against the background of the intended sale of the 
building, the Church continues to be used on an 
occasional basis for secular and religious purposes.   
 
The building is not being neglected and it is intended to 
rectify the structural issue with the south gable end, 
which I mentioned in my last update.  Pleasingly the 
insurance company has offered significant help with 
this and it is likely that work will be undertaken in 
August or September.  It is expected to take five days to 
complete and will involve the erection of scaffolding 
and some vegetation clearance.  The cost to the PCC is 
likely to be less than £400. 



The other matter that has to be resolved is the fate of 
ashes that have been interred over the years adjacent to 
the building.  We are currently preparing to apply for a 
faculty to remove all the cremated remains from                        
St Richard’s and re-inter them at St Thomas’s.  
 
The Registrar is guiding us through this process.                     
One of the key elements will be making sure we have 
made every effort to contact the relatives or next of kin 
of those whose remains were buried at St Richard’s.  
 
Through local knowledge and contacts we have 
traced around 20% of those involved.  You will 
find the names of all the people whose relatives 
have not yet been traced at the very end of this 
magazine. If you have any local knowledge in 
this respect please contact the Rector.   
 
We will be posting local notices and advertisements in 
the local newspapers. It is not clear how long this 
process will need to take at this stage but it is hoped 
that we can meet most of the requirements by the 
autumn.  
 
While these matters proceed, I again assure residents 
that I would be very pleased to receive their views  on 
this, or any other matter concerning St Richard’s. 
 
Jonathan 
 
01797 226254  
revdjonathan@btinternet.com 
  

 
  

mailto:revdjonathan@btinternet.com
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Jubilee Time Capsule 
 

On the occasion of the Platinum Jubilee of Her Majesty 
Queen Elizabeth II,  St Thomas’ C of E Aided Primary 
School, held a celebration picnic on the school field.  
Following two years of the Covid-19 pandemic, the 
lockdowns and class bubbles. it was wonderful to 
celebrate as a whole school community. 
 
In the week prior to the picnic all the classes, (which are 
named after buildings in the town); Rookery (Reception 
& Year 1), Greyfriars (Year 1 & Year 2), Armoury (Year 3 
& Year 4), Castle (Year 4 & Year 5) and Mariteau (Year 5 
& Year 6) learnt about Queen Elizabeth and some of the 
many events, inventions and landmarks that occurred 
during her 70-year reign.   
 
This culminated in a fantastic art exhibition to which 
family, friends and the Mayor of Winchelsea, David 
Merrifield, were invited.  The pictures in this time 
capsule are from the picnic and exhibition.  At this time, 
there are 133 pupils on roll and 19 members of staff. 
 
Also included in this time capsule are:   
 

A fidget toy, (popper) these are very popular with 
children at the moment (Armoury class suggestion) 
 

A school PE t-shirt (Castle class suggestion) 



A Gold Award – 6 children from each class are chosen 
for an award for great work, excellent behaviour and 
attitude, showing a Christian or British Value. 
(Greyfriars class suggestion) 
 

A copy of our school prayer (Rookery class suggestion) 
 

Postcards of Winchelsea (Mariteau class suggestion) 
 
This time capsule was buried on Monday 4th July 2022 
by Mr David Merrifield, Mayor of Winchelsea. 
 
Mrs Carol Gardiner 
Head Teacher 
 
 
 

 
 
  



 
 

Paper marbling workshop 
 

The first workshop of the new Winchelsea Art and Craft 
Group took place on 6th July in the New Hall and was 
run by Shirley Meyer.  There were ten participants, all 
eager, fully aproned up and ready to give it a go. 
 
The topic was marbling and Shirley demonstrated two 
different techniques of marbling paper.  One involving 
plain tap water and the other using starch thickened 
water.  The plain water method used thinner oil based 
inks and yielded more subtle results.        
 
The thicker more viscous inks gave a stronger and more 
defined end result.  We all tried both methods and 
hugely enjoyed the task. We were all pleased with our 
results.  Thank you to Shirley! 
 
The second workshop , on mixed media, took place on 
3rd August. 
 
Jane Eastell  



 
 

vineandcountrytours.co.uk/events 

  

http://www.vineandcountrytours.co.uk/events/


 
 

‘Winchelsea’ at bedtime 
 

Alex Preston’s novel was BBC Radio 4 ‘Book at Bedtime’ 
on weekday evenings last month.  You can still listen on 
catch up, though the first episodes stop being available 
from 10th August.   
 
For more details and to listen on catch up, click here. 
 
The word is that the novel will be filmed for Netflix. 
 

 
 
 
 
Residents Association AGM 
 
WRA's first Annual General Meeting will be held on 
Saturday 20th August at 11am in the New Hall.  
 

 
  

https://www.bbc.co.uk/programmes/m00193pv/episodes/guide


 
 

Winchelsea Anniversaries 
 

325 Years Ago 
 
It was in 1697 that Celia Fiennes visited Winchelsea and 
left us an account of that visit.  Her first view of the area 
came as she gazed out from the top of Rye Hill.  
 
She saw the sea 'with a great tract of land on each side 
that is choked up with sand, which formerly was a good 
haven for ships.  The sea does still come up to Rye town 
as yet but it is shallow and the Castle which stands a 
little distance a mile is also left of the sea.  
 
This is Winchelsea Castle [as Camber Castle was known 
for 200 years] but all between it and Winchelsea is 
nothing but quagmire and marshes, drained in some 
places by ditches.  
 
Celia Fiennes continued her journey on horseback along 
the Udimore Ridge and crossed the Ferry Bridge to 
Winchelsea. There she remarked that it had once been a 
large place with 'Thirty-six (sic) large squares of 
buildings'. Now she saw mostly remains of walls, 
churches and halls.  
 
She rode up the main street, saw the regular 
intersections and commented, 'but elsewhere the grass 
grows now where Winchelsea was, as was once said of 



Troy'. There were very few houses and she thought the 
mayor, jurats and freemen must make up the majority 
of the inhabitants'.  Nevertheless, 'Mr Mayor's house' 
and the parsonage receive favourable comment. 
 
Her pessimistic view of the condition of the harbour 
was confirmed the following year when visiting 
commissioners came to the conclusion that there was 
no way the harbour at the Camber could again be made 
useful for the navy as it had once been and gave detailed 
reasons, drawing attention, among other things, to the 
eastward drift of the shingle, the sandbars, and the 
extreme shallowness of the haven. 
 
It was Celia Fiennes who, in the same year, drew 
attention to a tradition that 'If the Lord Mayor of 
London meets the Mayor of Winchelsea, the Mayor of 
Winchelsea must have precedence'. This almost 
certainly dates from the later thirteenth century when 
Lord Mayors of London had been behaving in a way 
that gave much offence to the monarch.  
 
London's mayoralty was therefore withdrawn for fifteen 
years with the city directly governed by the monarch. 
During the same period Winchelsea's mayoralty 
continued uninterrupted as it has done now for almost 
seven hundred and thirty years. 
 
Malcolm Pratt 
 

 



 
 

August and the  
cyclical nature of nature 
 
Shirley Meyer writes:  It is August now and our 
wonderful swifts will be leaving us soon for their long 
flight back to Africa. I will miss them so much.  They are 
such a big part of summer in Winchelsea. Even during 
the pandemic when the skies were “silent” they came 
back to give joy and entertainment. Statistically though, 
swift numbers are down. According to the RSPB the UK 
has seen numbers plummeting, with a 53% decline 
between 1995 and 2016. We must continue to work 
hard, as a community, to encourage them to flourish. 
 
Winchelsea is a great pro-active community already. 
People have joined together in a large variety of groups, 
each with a common cause. As a close -knit community 
Winchelsea residents rely on and look after each other. 
Along with friends and family groups we can re-discover 
the meaning and truly wonderful feeling of working as 
part of a good team to achieve something of 
significance, like protecting declining species.  
 



Personally, I feel really grateful to have been accepted 
here so readily. As a wildlife enthusiast since I was 
young, it has been a privilege to be given the 
opportunity to develop my love of plants particularly, by 
collaborating with interested people on the Biodiversity 
Project in the churchyard.  
 
At first, the possible changes such as stripping turf, 
were seen as a big step into the unknown but the first 
year has been successful overall and feedback has been 
excellent. Moving on into next year, planting and 
maintenance will need constant adjustment.  
 
The project has now come full circle. We started 
defining the circles with yellow string on 25th August 
2021 and almost a year to the day we will start 
harvesting on 27th August this year.  The grasses and 
flowers will be cut and left for about two weeks to dry 
and release their seeds. Then we will need help with                
the raking! 
 
In the earth plants will rest. Soil will re-balance ready 
for next year. It will be the quiet time. The circles will 
look flat and uninteresting for a while but take time to 
reflect on what they have meant to us this year.  
 
At their height, they were a beautiful living picture of 
creation, attracting many and varied insects, butterflies 
and moths (all those important pollinators we need and 
without which we would have no food). Pollinators are 
fascinating in themselves and a small group of 
enthusiasts, calling ourselves Winchelsea Wildlife, have 
been monitoring them over the last year.  
 
We hold regular moth trap events once a week over the 
summer, identifying and counting species. We have also 
started regular bee walks around Winchelsea with 
similar aims in mind. What we are doing here is already 
a start to protecting and nurturing our small area of the 
global ecosystem.   
 
Hold these pictures in your mind and you cannot help 
but look forward to next year in anticipation of new 
growth and the return of the swifts.  
 

 



 
 

Autumn Show 
 

Winchelsea Garden Society will be holding their 
Autumn Show on Saturday 10th September in the                  
New Hall. 
 
Categories include flowers (with a separate section for 
dahlias) floral art, vegetables, fruit and handicrafts. 
 
The committee are asking members to start thinking 
what they might enter and everybody is encouraged to 
enter something.  Entries don’t have to be perfect -                
and given this summer’s weather, probably won’t be. 
 
Full details are in the Schedule.  If you don’t have one 
yet, contact Sally and Graham Rhodda, 01797 226062 
 

 
  



 
 

fundraising@ryehospital.org.uk 
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Chachalaca 
 

From a very young age I have been used to collecting 
words.  I have a Greek father who rejoices in using 
words like "assignation" and "fiduciary", so these words 
slip easily in and out of my speech.  Unfortunately                   
I've never had the heart to tell him that these are                   
Latin words. 
 
Last Second Wednesday, I learned a lovely new word, 
this time courtesy of Michael Howard our National 
Trust Ranger; Chachalaca. Unfortunately my chances of 
being able to casually drop this word into a sentence are 
very limited. It's one of the 850 species of birds that you 
can see and hear in Costa Rica. It's also known as the 
Chicken Bird, and it forms part of the Ortalis group, 
from the Greek for ‘hen’. My father would be pleased. 
 



Just one of the amazing facts that Michael dropped into 
his talk. He illustrated his lecture with the fabulous 
photos that he had taken on his journeys, ridiculously 
true to scale models, but most fun of all, recordings of 
their song. 
 
And another fact; did you know that the iridescent 
plumage of the Hummingbird has more colours in it 
than all other birds put together. Well you do now, 
courtesy of the Second Wednesday Society.  
 
There was a last day of school feel to the afternoon. 
With this year's Speaker No2, Bill Doherty and Speaker 
No5, Paul Youlten, also in attendance as we finished off 
the final part of our programme before the summer 
break. 
 
But life in Winchelsea doesn't stop just because we do. 
August 6th had the Church Market in the morning and 
Film Night in the New Hall in the evening. The WRA 
put on that fabulous classic, The Italian Job. The 
Summer Fête is on 13th and the Winchelsea Residents 
Association hold their AGM on the 20th. 
 
Because it's been such a dry year midsummer colours 
have come early to the landscape. Gone are the fresh 
greens and perfect lawns. Bleached yellows, golds and 
bronze dominate the parched views. The wildflower 
circles in the churchyard perfectly reflect this August 
palette.  
 
Second Wednesday returns on the 14th September, 
when we start the second half of our 2022 programme. 
Until then, enjoy the rest of the summer.  
 
I'll finish with not my words, or my Father's, but with 
those of our former neighbour, Henry James,   
"Summer afternoon; summer afternoon. To me those 
have always been the two most beautiful words in the 
English language". 
 
Natasha Robinson 
 

 
  



 
 

WAS Walks 
 

Winchelsea Archaeological Society is continuing its 
programme of free guided walks on Saturday 
afternoons. Each one starts at the Town Well at 2.15pm 
and last about 60 minutes. All are welcome. 
 
A further walk, entitled ‘Winchelsea’s Architecture and 
People’, is now planned for 20th August and 17th 
September. This sticks to the north-east part of the 
town.  A longer walk entitled “Winchelsea and 
Pilgrimage” is now planned for 8th October.  It will go 
to the southern side of the town. 
 
These free walks are to introduce both residents and 
visitors to new perspectives on life in Winchelsea, and 
to encourage them to take a cellar tour, and visit the 
Museum or Church.  
 
Our apologies that some dates have changed.  As both 
trees and vegetation have grown during the summer,                
it has become apparent that some important views are 
only visible when the grass is low or the trees are not in 
leaf; so some walks are best done either earlier or later 
in the year. We have also tried to avoid a clash with the 
Fete and the Garden Society Autumn Show. 
 
Together with the first two walks - ‘Castle Field and 
Iham’ and ‘Winchelsea in the front line of the nation’s 
defence’, we now have detailed material describing four 



one-hour walks, and are considering whether or how 
they should be continued in 2023 - any comments 
would be gratefully received. 
 
Please email Andrew at andrewscottb@aol.com or 
Merv at mervynhack@sky.com if you are interested in 
joining the Society, helping on the Committee or the 
research.  
 
You would be most welcome as the greater the 
membership, the more we can do. 
 
Andrew Scott 
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Winchelsea New Hall 
 

We are pleased to announce that the cloakroom and 
entrance conversion to include a new accessible toilet, 
floors, and fixtures is now ready for use. We thank you 
all for your patience and understanding during the 
completion of these works. 
 
Apart from the many varied activities on offer, we 
continue to encourage new uses of the hall. It was 
exciting to see the stage being used last month for real 
theatre, when we hosted the performance of a new play 
“S.O.E.”, whose central character is Vera Atkins, one of 
Winchelsea’s past celebrity residents. It was an 
excellent production, well attended and appreciated by 
all. 
 
With another new venture, this month saw the showing 
of The Italian Job, which we hope will prove to be the 
first of many films to be shown in the New Hall on its 
fully mechanised screen. This was organised by the 
WRA Social Committee in conjunction with the New 
Hall, with all proceeds being split between the New Hall 
and the Rye Food Bank. We wish the group well in all 
future projects. 
 
Look out, also, for information in this magazine about a 
new Yoga class beginning at the Hall in September. 
 



The New Hall has seen a number of significant 
improvements over recent years with a view of 
attracting a wider range of events. The planning of our 
next major project is already underway, which will focus 
on the upgrading and conversion of the present two 
main toilet areas, and increasing the stage and 
backstage facilities, including the stage lighting.                      
We hope this would provide exciting new facilities for 
use by and for the Winchelsea community. 
 
Finally, advanced notice of our A.G.M. which this year 
will be held in the New Hall at 10am on Saturday 8th 
October.  At this time we are seeking new committee 
members to help take the Hall forward, and to replace 
members who are stepping down. Please inform us of 
your interest. 
 
Robert Holland, who has been instrumental in New 
Hall improvements since moving to Winchelsea twenty 
years ago, is now leaving the New Hall Management 
Committee. I think we can say that the hall would not 
be here now had it not been for Robert’s direct 
involvement. Robert has taken on many roles as 
committee member (Booking Officer, Chairman, and 
Trustee), and will no doubt help with guidance if asked. 
 
Carol Scoines is stepping down from the committee 
after eight years. Since joining the committee she has 
served as Secretary, maintained oversight of the weekly 
inspection of the hall, been responsible for many hall 
refurbishment projects, and has been absolutely key in 
the success of the last four summer fetes. 
 
All good wishes from the New Hall Management 
Committee. 
 

 
  



 

 
The Millennium Artefacts Society is delighted that after our 
two year gap we shall once again be able to host our Annual 
Art Exhibition.   We shall look forward to welcoming 
residents, friends and visitors to the three day event from 
Saturday 27th August until Monday 29th. Winchelsea artists 
will be joined by a wide range of artist from East Sussex, 
Kent and beyond to what promises to be a special and 
celebratory event. 
 
Geraldine I’Anson, Hon. Secretary WMAS 
  



 
 

Endurance Race for Macmillan 
 

Amelia (Milly) Voice, whose family lives in Pett 
Level, is competing in an international 100km ultra trail 
endurance race in Switzerland in August, the 
prestigious SwissAlps100, in order to raise funds for the 
charity Macmillan Cancer Support and specifically, the 
Macmillan Horizon Centre in Brighton. 
  
Macmillan is giving wonderful support to her 
mother, Pamela Voice, who is currently undergoing 
treatment for an aggressive breast cancer, as indeed it 
is to Michael and the whole family. Both Michael and 
Pamela are known to many in Winchelsea.   
  
Milly is by profession a teacher; she is also an 
experienced trail runner both in the UK and in 
Europe, achieving success in several races, including 
being in the top ten women and 1st British woman in 
the UTMB OCC race in Chamonix, and just recently, 1st 
woman in an international race in 
Lausanne, Switzerland.  
  



She is an ambassador for the sports brand Salomon and 
has been featured on billboards and in its stores both in 
the UK and in Europe.  
  
More details, including a personal piece by Milly on why 
she is doing this, can be found on Milly’s Just Giving 
page, see link below. The link can be also found on 
Facebook/Instagram @millyvoiceruns  
  
Please would you consider supporting Milly and 
her fundraising effort for Macmillan Cancer Support. 
Donations by cheque, made payable to Macmillan 
Cancer Support, may be sent to Milly at Fieldfare 
Cottage, Pett Level TN35 4EH. 
  
Thank you so much.  
  
justgiving.com/fundraising/millyvoiceruns100  
 

 
  

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/millyvoiceruns100


 
 

Rye Food Bank 

 
I will be making the August doorstep collection on the 
morning of Tuesday 16th August.  If you are donating 
could you email me please , so I can draw up a 
collection plan.  If you wish to talk to me, please use my 
01797 226414 number.  Grateful as ever for your 
continued support.  Take care. 
 
Donald Cameron-Clarke  01797 226414 
 
Monetary donations can be sent to Rye Foodbank at 
Barclays Bank - sort code 20-54-25 - account number 
83501116; through the Jempson Foundation; or 
cheques to Rye Foodbank c/o 24 North Salts, Rye.    
 
If you donate via the Jempson Foundation and are a 
taxpayer, gift aid can be applied, If you make a bank 
transfer, please do send a message (via 
ryefoodbank@gmail.com) so they know who it is from 
and can send a receipt, if required. 
 

 
  

mailto:ryefoodbank@gmail.com


  
 

YOGA FOR THE NON YOGA PERSON 

at WINCHELSEA NEW HALL 
 

Starts September 2022 

2nd & 4th Wednesday of every month 

at 9.30 -10.30 

£9 per class or £45 for 6 classes 
 

A class which suits the needs of those who 
choose to attend, regardless of whether yoga is 
a lifestyle or a new endeavour. If you have been 
curious but find yoga daunting, I hope to change 
that for you. It helps to remember that you don't 
have to be flexible to attend (although this will 

become a welcome bi-product). 
 

Please feel free to get in touch: 
www.natashanandiniyogini.com 

instagram: @natasha_nandini 
07946399211 

 

 
 

http://www.natashanandiniyogini.com/


 



 
 

Julia Moss 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
For Winchelsea Beach information go to 

winchelseabeachcommunityassociation.co.uk 
 

For Winchelsea information go to 
winchelsea.com 

 

For more information about the Church go to 
winchelsea-icklesham-churches.org.uk 

 

For weekly news from the local area go to 
ryenews.org.uk 

 

Please send copy for the September Magazine 

to ryeview@gmail.com 

before Wednesday 31st August 

https://www.winchelseabeachcommunityassociation.co.uk/
https://www.winchelsea.com/
https://winchelsea-icklesham-churches.org.uk/
https://www.ryenews.org.uk/
mailto:ryeview@gmail.com


 

 
 

Rector of Winchelsea and Icklesham  
and Priest in Charge of Pett 
 

The Revd Jonathan Meyer        
The Rectory, St Thomas Street, Winchelsea TN36 4EB       
01797 226254  revdjonathan@btinternet.com 
The Rector’s day off is Monday 
 

Churchwardens 
 

Charlotte Beecroft                  
Burrin House, North St   TN36 4HX 
01797 223159   ccmburrin@gmail.com 
 

Celia King  
Stargazer, Morlais Place  TN36 4LG               
01797 227858  sake.king@hotmail.com 
 

PCC Secretary 
Angela Hill                              
Friars Halt, Friars Road  TN36 4ED 
01797 226325  angelam.hill@btinternet.com 
 

Parish Treasurer 
Vacancy 
         

Gift Aid     
David Jefferies 
Wee Five, Sea Road  TN36 4LH 
01797 222904  pamela.jefferies@sky.com 
 

Electoral Roll Officer 
Jeremy Naylor 
White Cottage, Friars Road TN36 4ED 
07985 734936  jrnaylor@gmail.com 
 

  

mailto:revdjonathan@btinternet.com
mailto:ccmburrin@gmail.com
mailto:sake.king@hotmail.com
mailto:angelam.hill@btinternet.com
mailto:pamela.jefferies@sky.com
mailto:jrnaylor@gmail.com


Organist 
David Birchenough                   
07840 595338  daviddaorganist@icloud.com                   
 
St Thomas’ Choir 
Marion Lovell                           
7 Oast House Field, Icklesham  TN36 4BP      
01424 815247  marion@abingworth.plus.com 
 
St Thomas’ Primary School 
Headteacher    Carol Gardiner 
Friars Road  TN36 4ED             
01797 226479 
office@st-thomas-winchelsea.e-sussex.sch.uk 
 
St Richard’s Chapel Warden 
Mary Parker                         
Solstice, Sea Road  TN36 4LH 
01797 229798   parkermary848@gmail.com 
 
Friends of Winchelsea Church 
 

Chairman  Ben Chishick        
Tower Cottage, Barrack Square  TN36 4EA 
01797 226653  towercottage@btinternet.com 
 

Treasurer  Stephen King       
Stargazer, Morlais Place  TN36 4LG 
01797 227858   stephenking408@btinternet.com 
 
Parish Magazine 
Editor    David Page              
Rye View, The Strand  TN36 4JY 
01797 226524   ryeview@gmail.com 
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Public Notice 
 

Burials at St Richard’s Church 
Winchelsea Beach 
 
The Parochial Church Council of Winchelsea is 
proposing to apply to the Consistory Court of the 
Diocese of Chichester for legal permission (faculty) to 
exhume all of the cremated remains interred in the land 
adjoining the Dogs Hill Road side of St Richard’s 
Church, Winchelsea Beach.  
 
All associated commemorative plaques/memorials will 
also be removed. It is proposed that all remains will be 
reinterred in consecrated ground at St Thomas’ Church, 
Winchelsea. 
 
Contact has been made with the next of kin of some of 
those whose remains are interred. Details of other 
burials are included below.  
 
If you are the next of kin of any of these persons and 
wish to make any representation about the proposed 
exhumation and re-interment, please contact The 
Reverend Jonathan Meyer by email at 
revdjonathan@btinternet.com  or by post to  
The Rev’d Jonathan Meyer,  
The Rectory, St. Thomas St.,  
Winchelsea TN36 4EB.   
 
This notice will appear in local newspapers with a final 
deadline a month after its publication, which is likely to 
be by the end of September. 
 

mailto:revdjonathan@btinternet.com


 
 
continued on the next page… 



 
  


